Newsletter

of the IFAC Technical Committee on Human-Machine-Systems

Issue #1, May 2007

In this issue:
[1] Kensuke Kawai retired
[2] From the Chair: TC Chair Selection
[3] Forthcoming events

[4] Editorials

Kensuke Kawai retired

Please let me start this newsletter with an appraisal for Mr. Kensuke Kawai, who has recently
retired after decades of invaluable achievements for our Technical Committee on Human-
Machine Systems. Having received his B.S. and M.S. degrees from Keio University, Japan, in
1972 and 1974, Mr. Kawai joined the Toshiba Corporation and was later appointed the
Technology Executive of Thermal and Hydroelectric Power Engineering, Power Systems and
Services Company. In this position, he researched and developed human-machine systems to
improve the reliability and safety of plant operations. These contributions have earned him,
among others, an IEEE fellowship in 2003. As Vice Chair and Chair of the IFAC TC 4.5, and as
an editor of the IFAC Control Engineering Practice, he has promoted the development of human-
machine systems and deserves our respect and our appreciation.

Dear Kensuke, on behalf of all TC 4.5 members | would like to express my sincere thanks for
your work!

Detlef Zuehlke
Chair IFAC TC 4.5 (HMS)

From the Chair: TC Chair Selection

The IFAC Technical Board has accepted the following new selection procedure for Technical
Committee (TC) Chairs. The information about the new selection procedure should be
distributed to all the chairpersons and members of the Technical Committee.

1. Each TC member can propose a TC Chair candidate to the TC.
2. The TC will select the chair candidate by voting in the TC meeting or by email.

3. The selection procedure of the TC Chair must be documented in the minutes of the
TC’s meeting and in the TC Chair’s annual report.



4. If the TC recommends its current chair to continue the second triennium, the evaluation
of the activities of the current TC Chair must be given by the Coordinating Committee
(CC) Chair.

Our own selection will begin on the next TC 4.5 meeting at the 10™ IFAC/IFIP/IFORS/IEA
Symposium on Analysis, Design, and Evaluation of Human-Machine Systems, September 4 — 6,
2007, in Seoul/Korea.

Detlef Zuehlke
Chair IFAC TC 4.5 (HMS)

Forthcoming events

e 10™ IFAC/IFIP/IFORS/IEA Symposium on Analysis, Design, and Evaluation of Human-
Machine Systems, September 4 — 6, 2007, Seoul/Korea
accommodating the Workshop on Model-Driven User-Centric Design & Engineering of HMS
http://www.ifac-hms-2007.com/

e [IFAC World Congress, July 06 — 11, 2008, Seoul/Korea
http://www.ifac2008.org/

Daniel Goerlich (goerlich@mv.uni-kl.de)
IFAC TC 4.5 (HMS) Editorial

Editorials

e You are cordially invited to contribute to the TC 4.5 newsletter. As usual the main topics are
Human-Machine Systems and other related topics/events in your field of research/work.
Please send your article as a MS Word or PDF document to ifac_tc45@uni-kl.de

e To subscribe to this newsletter service, send an email to sympa@uni-kl.de with the subject:
sub ifac_tc45

e For online reading or downloading of this issue or previous issues, please visit the TC 4.5
website located at http://www.uni-kl.de/pak/ifac
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